MINUTES

ROTARY CLUB OF FIG GARDEN - BOARD OF DIRECTORS

REGULAR MEETING;   23 MARCH 2011

PRESENT:

President:

Deborah Coe Hood

Directors:

Lorna Bonyhadi

Craig DeShields

John Ganahl

Junso Ogawa

President Elect:

Darryl Booth

Past President:

Sasan Rahmatian 

Attendance Secretary:

Greg Ruf

Foundation Chair:

Tom Ogden

Foundation Treasurer:

Fausto Hinojosa

Others Present:

Stacy Rianda

Jon Aznavorian

Bryan Souza

Absent:

Treasurer

Scott Bristol

Secretary:

Sherry Forath

Directors:

Sandy Duncan

Jon Chessum

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 a.m. by President Deborah Coe Hood, in the Boardroom of the Stoughton Davidson Accountancy Corporation at 2520 West Shaw Lane, Suite 101, Fresno, California 93711 

Approval of Agenda:

Meeting Minutes for the February 22, 2011 meeting were reviewed.  Following discussion a motion was made to revise the minutes and approve the February minutes with revisions as below:

"*Approval of Regular Board Meeting of January 26, 2010 2011minutes.  MSC."
"*International Service: 
(Junso Ogawa, Jon Chessum)    

Director Junso reported the North American Youth Exchange Conference was recently held in Sacramento and was attended by himself, President Elect Darryl Booth and Foundation Chair Tom Ogden.  Junso thanked Darryl Booth for setting up the website.  Tom Ogden told the board that Junso did a great job as the chairperson of this conference.

The inbound outbound exchange students will be attending the District Conference in Monterey.   There will be two events in Fresno; in June a farewell party for the outbound inbound students and in July the final orientation."
The motion was so moved, seconded and was carried (MSC)

Club Membership Facts:

Membership As of March 1, 2011:
90

Attendance For Month of February 2011:
80.4%

President’s Report:
(Deborah Coe Hood)

President Deborah Coe Hood advised all Chairs of Avenues of Services and the Foundation that year end reports are due to the District.  District forms were made available.

President Deborah reminded those present that the District Conference to be held in Monterey is May 12-15.  Pres. Deborah, Pres. Elect Darryl Booth and Director Junso Ogawa will be in attendance.

President Deborah advised those present that flyers were received for the District golf tournament to be held on Thursday, May 12, in conjunction with the District Conference in Monterey.

President Deborah reminded those present that the District CLTA is April 16 here in Fresno.  
Treasurer’s Report:


With the absence of Treasure Scott Bristol there was no oral report.  The Club Account Balance Sheet, and Income and Expenditure report through February 28, 2011 were distributed to the Board.  Total funds = $41,665.23
Secretary Report:
(Greg Ruf)
Attendance Secretary, Greg Ruf, sat in for Sherry Forath in her absence.
Member Status 

Member Denver Butler requested a change in member status to Rule-of-85.  As of May 1, 2011, Denver will have completed 22 years of services in good standing.  He recently retired.  With years of services, employment status and age he qualifies for RI Rule-of-85.  A motion was made following discussion...MSC.  Denver's status will be changed effective May 1, 2011.

Mark Roberts has submitted his resignation from FGR.  The resignation was accepted.

Member Steve Bettencourt notified Secretary Sherry Forath that he has accepted a job that requires he work out of Oregon.  It is his desire to remain a member of Rotary, and in particular FGR, as a member in good standing and is therefore requesting that the minimum attendance requirements at his home club be waived for a period of one year.  Steve did state that he intends to attend Rotary meetings in Oregon.  A motion was made following discussion to waive local attendance requirements  MSC.  The attendance requirement consisting of 50% attendance at FGR is waived for one year.  

Membership - Report submitted by Past President (PP) Bill Robinson

Status of current FGR Membership Candidate Applications
Tom Marsella:
pending release from Rotary Club of Fresno

Coline Son Lee:
pending classification
Diane Smith:
pending classification
Rudy Ramirez:
pending classification and eligibility verification
FGR Attendance.

Attendance Secretary Greg Ruf reported that member Martin Dietz has missed seven meetings in a row between February 4 and March 18, 2011, and that member Art Farkas missed four meetings in a row between January 28 and February 18, 2011.  Discussion revealed that in both cases employment demands were a consideration.  A motion was made following discussion to waive the attendance requirement and to retain members Dietz and Farkas as members in good standing...MSC.  

Avenues Of Service:

Club Service:
(Jon Aznavoorian)

The committee is in the early thought process/planning for a pot luck.  Member Doug Brinkley has volunteered to host the event at his home.

The next Club service event will be the car rally on April 16.

Community Service:
(John Ganahl, Lorna Bonyhadi)

Director John Ganahl asked for board approval on the following Community Service projects:

The Girl Scouts are seeking sponsors to purchase cookies to be shipped to U.S. Troops.  A $500 contribution was sought.  A motion in support was made.  MSC.

Member Diane Decker submitted a request for funds on behalf of the Fresno no kill animal shelter Bandits Buddies Rescue, a volunteer based 501(c)(3).  The shelter adopts out about 10 animals each week.  The committee recommended a donation of $1,000.  A motion was made, following discussion.  MSC.
Director John advised that the committee is looking into a possible hands on project with Comprehensive Addiction Programs, Inc. (CAP), a residential treatment program in Fresno.  The project would likely involve improves to landscaping and a play area. 

Vocational Service:
(Craig DeShields)

Director Craig DeShields reported the applications for the scholarship program were distributed and the deadline for submittal of the applications is April 1, 2011.  Applications will be reviewed by the committee on April 12 or 14 and the committee recommendations for scholarships will be presented to the Board at the next Board meeting on April 27.  Six scholarships in the amount of $500 each are to be awarded.
Camp Royal is scheduled for June 11-15 for the girls and June 15-19 for the boys.  President Deborah has required paperwork and Treasure Scott Bristol will need to send a check.  A desire to have past participants come and speak at one of our lunches, as recently occurred at Rotary - River Park, was expressed.  PP Bill Robinson will be requested to look into a presentation at a future lunch meeting.

International Service:
(Junso Ogawa)    

Director Junso Ogawa reported the Rotary Group Study Exchange (GSE) team is due in from Korea and that they will be in attendance at the District Conference in Monterey.  Director Junso queried if there was any interest in the club getting involved with business interaction, GSE team transportation coordination and the like.  Director Junso and President Elect Elect Stacy Rianda will pursue the opportunity.

Director Junso reported that PP Jon Chessum is taking the lead in looking into a project in Chile involving a school.  The estimated cost is $25,000 so he will be working with other clubs to have a joint sponsorship.  

Director Junso reported that our inbound foreign exchange student, Jeroen Hens, will be arriving form Belgium in mid-August.  Jeroen has friended PE Darryl on Facebook.  The first host family has yet to be confirmed.

President Elect: 
(Darryl Booth)

President Elect (PE) Darryl Booth reported on the annual auction.  The auction netted $32,000.  The only goal not met was total attendance.  The auction was in budget on expenses.  

PE Darryl advised the Board that the local Interact club not only provided staffing support but also donated merchandise that netted $300 at our auction.  He requested that a donation be made to the Interact club.  A motion to donate $500 to Interact was made...MSC.

PE Darryl reminded those in attendance that the District CLTA was scheduled for April 16 and to register if those planning on attending had not done so already.

Old Business:

No old business.

New Business:

No new business.

Adjournment:

President Deborah Coe Hood adjourned the Meeting at 7:45 a.m.

Next Meeting:   

April 27, 2011 

Respectfully Submitted By Greg Ruf – Attendance Secretary.

MINUTES

ROTARY CLUB OF FIG GARDEN FOUNDATION - BOARD OF DIRECTORS

REGULAR MEETING;   23 MARCH 2011

PRESENT:
Foundation Chair:

Tom Ogden

Foundation Treasurer:

Fausto Hinojosa

Directors:

Lorna Bonyhadi

Craig DeShields

John Ganahl

Junso Ogawa

President:

Deborah Coe Hood

President Elect:

Darryl Booth

Past President:

Sasan Rahmatian 

Attendance Secretary:

Greg Ruf

Others Present:

Stacy Rianda

Jon Aznavorian

Bryan Souza

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 a.m. by President Deborah Coe Hood, in the Boardroom of the Stoughton Davidson Accountancy Corporation at 2520 West Shaw Lane, Suite 101, Fresno, California 93711 

Foundation Chair Report:

Foundation Chair Tom Ogden reported that the number of Paul Harris Fellows (PHFs) including new PHFs and members that became multiple PHFs for the 2010/2011 year is now at 29.

All time giving:
$365,870

Number of PHFs:
272

Number of Benefactors:
25

2010/2011 Giving:

Total Billed 
$15,665

Total Collected
$11,465

Per Capita amount
$129

Projected
$176

2010/2011 Billing:
75%

District Goal:
83%

Matching points used in excess of 1st $100:
950 (2050 available)

Matching points used membership:
900

Balance of club Points:  22,600

November 2010 Drawing Board:     Collected  $ 2,000  (100%)

In this 2010/2011 rotary year five (5) PHFs have been presented.

Pending presentation: Tom Brand, Jack Perez, Noah Sullivan, Darryl Booth, Robert Dietz, Philip Rontell, Beth Ruf, Rachel Sakai, Marcia Booth, Sean Hixson, Bryan Souza, Colleen Souza, Jason Hioco
Foundation Treasurer Report:

Foundation Treasurer Fausto Hinojosa reported that cash on hand in the account is up slightly with the recent auction income.  The Foundation Investment Committee recently met with UBS.  Questions about our investment policies have been raised; an update may be in order.  The committee will review the Foundation investment policy and will then advise the club.  

Submittal of a status report is to be prepared and presented to the membership

Financial reports, including Balance Sheet Prev Year Comparison, Profit & Loss Prev Year Comparison, Transaction Detail report and Permanent Fund reports from UBS Financial Services were distributed.
Adjournment:

President Deborah Coe Hood adjourned the Meeting at 7:45 a.m.

Next Meeting:   

April 27, 2011
Respectfully Submitted By Greg Ruf - Attendance Secretary. 
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